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The period over the holidays was a bit quieter but there was plenty to keep me busy and entertained, not least the many successful local fairs. 
Shaun Peters, Crematorium & Greenspaces Manager, invited me for a tour ahead of Open Day on 16 August; I very much enjoyed this and meeting up with Chris Bone, Head of Waste, Assets and Crematorium, James Partridge and Chritine Coleman, leader and chair of WDC respectively. We were shown all the facilities and the delightful garden which has recently received a Highly Commended Award from the Sussex Heritage Trust Awards as well as being nominated for The Landscape & Gardens Award and being highly commended. By now the installation of solar panels will be completed, an important step towards more carbon neutrality and part of our commitment to tackling climate change.
Another bit of good news in this area is that the Council has achieved a cut in bin lorry emissions by a remarkable 90%. All our waste collection and street cleaning vehicles now run on hydrogenated vegetable oil instead of diesel, saving around 1800 tonnes of CO2 and other emissions. It shows that change can happen without increasing costs or reducing services.
My case work kept me in touch with residents and again most of their concerns related to planning applications. 
You may have seen on BBC Southeast that Planning Committee South, on which I sit as Deputy Chair, refused a proposed development for 220 houses in Land off Mill Road, Hailsham. This was a landmark decision based as it was on concerns about sewage waste and Southern Water’s inability to confirm their systems could cope with the increase from the development. Local residents on the edge of the proposed development already suffer from sewage contamination after heavy rain. We have no doubt that the developer will appeal, arguing that we have stepped outside planning regulations. This illustrates well the constraints on our decision making. Yet we know that poor infrastructure is one of the reasons many of you have become concerned about inappropriate development.
Wealden District Council faces a number of appeals with some of them incurring considerable costs to the Council. A recent notable exception was an application I had commented on long before I was elected and I also spoke at the appeal hearing: the application for 39 dwellings on a large sloping ground with old ponds, trees and long views adjacent to the Cuckoo Trail in Horam (Linda House, Little London Road). The planning inspector dismissed the appeal on the grounds a.o. that the application would cause significant harm to the AONB in which it is situated. 
The new administration is in the process of drafting a new Council Strategy (this used to be called a Corporate Plan). The Council Strategy reflects the values that we would like to incorporate in the Local Plan and in all the work of Wealden District Council. As I reported previously, we are now working hard to produce a Local Plan. Given the problems with previous attempts to produce a plan and the new administration's commitment to reflecting concerns about inappropriate development and environmental issues, this will take several months. There are also quite a few key stages laid down by government which we have to follow. When the draft plan will come out for consultation I will report again and explain how parish councillors and residents can best comment.
Let’s Talk Wealden is a new online community engagement hub to improve contact and discussion between Wealden District Council and its residents. It aims to provide an interactive and relaxed space for residents to find out about the latest proposals for their area, have their say, ask questions and discuss ideas with the community. Residents do not need to sign up if they wish to view the site but will need to register if they wish to comment, discuss, or ask a question. https://letstalk.wealden.gov.uk/
During the next few weeks please look out for communications from Wealden’s Electoral Services department. Responding will be vital for ensuring you are on the electoral roll and able to vote in future elections, the next of which will probably be the general election.
You may have seen the recent kerfuffle about the RSPB casting aspersions on the truthfulness of certain members of the government. Whatever the rights and wrongs of this, it’s clear that there is widespread opposition to their plans to reduce protections for our rivers and watercourses from the impact of development. The idea that these regulations are stopping much needed development is simply untrue. The effect of these plans means transferring to the public purse the costs of mitigation against pollution and run-off (about £140million), rather than having developers paying them. Even the government’s own Office for Environmental Protection believes it is a step backwards.
Following recent water problems Southeast Water will be attending the Council’s Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 11th September at 10.00. You can watch this live or on catch-up on the Councils website. We hope we will get some answers, but some questions will probably remain, which we will follow up. After the recent outages we discussed support for those with livestock and SEW will hopefully be putting introduce better support for the farming community when there are outages. If you know anyone with livestock, please put them in touch with me.
Please do not hesitate to contact me to discuss these or any other issues important to you: cllr.cornelie.usborne@wealden.gov.uk or 07979336401
Wealden’s website is www.Wealden.gov.uk

